
June 24th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:04 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
resident’s present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Milt 
Robinson made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The 
Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept it as written, 
John Strope seconded it, Chad Cooley made it unanimous, and the treasurers report 
was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Removed trees hanging over Morris Rd. 
Cold Patched pot holes 
Dust oiled roads  
Raked, rolled, and watered roads 
Tar and chipping complete 
Mowed cemetery on Cragle Rd. 
Traded in a sickle bar mower and purchased a new flail mower from Histand’s 
GMC needed back breaks, calipers’, steering stabilizer, brake pads, and a steering idle 
arm at inspection 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
No bids came in for the F550 truck. 
 
Milt Robinson made a motion to sell the F550 truck to Gary Kaszowski for $6,000.00 as 
one piece. Chad Cooley seconded it and John Strope made it unanimous. 
 
Correspondence was received regarding Curt Ferris, our EMC being out of compliance. 
This will be looked into. 
 
The board was made aware that the Potterville store property was given an immediate 
solution and a long-term solution to abate the problem at hand with their sewer. This 
matter will be ongoing for quite sometime to take the necessary steps.  
 
Bradford County Conservation District released the Dirt and Gravel Rd. Project rankings 
where as Hall Road was ranked #2 and Dehaan Rd. was ranked 18th, 30th, and 33rd for 
three different categories. 
 
The forks purchased from Cleveland Brothers didn’t work with our bucket and will be 
sent back. The board agreed to continue looking for a set that will attach correctly. 
 



More Frontier phone lines were found laying along the roads throughout the month. This 
matter has been taken care of to continue road side mowing. 
 
Milt Robinson made a motion to hire Baker Power Washing for his quoted price of 
$1,824.00 to pressure wash the township building.  Chad Cooley seconded this motion, 
John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:00 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 

_____________ Approved      


